HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 5, 2020 - 1:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 1:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Covid-19 Update

Health Agent, Bob Valery began by saying that there are two new cases today.  Order #53, which is an advisory, will take effect Friday, November 6, 2020.  Andrews asked if this can be enforced and Valery said he is just sending a message but if he hears something he will follow up with the person.  He further said he has visited establishments around town – we are solid no need to panic.  
Alan Dias, BoH member, said the way he interpreted it is that it is mandatory order not an advisory.  He said that the BoH is not going to enforce but will do the educational side of it.
Chief Chaves said far as the curfew order (remain home 10 pm to 5 am) he does not feel comfortable with officers pulling people over with no violation.

Dias said that the BoH had a meeting last night and a suggestion was made that the BOS do a log with temperature and phone number for all Town employees – just employees because we don’t want to have a cluster of employees getting sick.  Maybe adopt a policy maybe – the Fire Department does it now.  Chief Viveiros asked who would be doing this and Dias said the Department Head.
Seelig asked about board and committee meetings and Dias said the discussion was just employees

Millias thoughts were that everyone is in or not at all – understands this is not an easy task.


Viveiros said at the station they do it on an iPad and suggested maybe keep records of people who are in your building.
Andrews suggested a spreadsheet for Valery to have and him being the keeper of the log.
Dias said the intention of the BoH was to bounce it off the BOS and said at Plymouth Town Hall there is a police officer at the door taking names and phone numbers.

Seelig said for the most part people are not here more than 15 minutes.
Viveiros asked if there is an “acknowledgment” that can put on the computer when someone comes in each day that says, “I agree”.  Seelig said he can talk with Cesar.
Chaves said that they were doing a sign-in, answer questions, take temperature but stopped it because CDC said having a high temperature  is not a tell-tale sign.
Andrews asked if the discussion was based on whether protocol was not followed with a case here with employees.  Dias was not aware of the protocol.  They want to contain it should it happen again maybe constantly remind everyone – he thinks next 90 days is  going to be difficult.

Garron is concerned with shared vehicles and two people in same car.  If contact tracing was not effective it then needs to be extensive. 
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Seelig will give Valery the snow list with employee’s numbers and will work with Cesar with some type of acknowledgement when logging in.
Millias would like to look at logistics of masks on outside of eating and drinking.  Andrews:  supports wearing masks except eating and drinking but not sure about contact tracing, as they do not do it at Walmart and Stop & Shop.  Dias said they just want to follow the CDC guidelines and use as a basis, but they change so frequently. 
Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted that all employees wear masks at all times and in all places unless eating or drinking or have medical condition with a doctor’s note.  
Valery stated that the BoH wants him to put a sign on each business window.
COVID Testing 
Viveiros said they have the ability to do the antibody testing and nasal swabs if necessary.  The antibody would be easier, but he is wants to see what the benefit is in doing that test.  The other thing is the cost in sending the test sent off to the lab.  He will continue to work on this.    
Annual Toy & Food Drive

The organizer form the Girls Scouts has asked Seelig if they can do the annual toy drive. 
Viveiros said the call fighters do it with the Girl Scouts and there is about 6 or 8 people from the fire department and about the same for the Girl Scouts taking part in this.  
Seelig said the challenge is keeping six feet distance and if they are driving in the same cars to keep that “pod’ together and have each car stay in a particular area of town to avoid having a large group of people mingling and minimize cross contamination

Viveiros said they need to figure out how they can do this because there is a large group of people in the back of the station who are separating toys and food.  He thinks it is important to do this but need to figure out – maybe stress having minimal amount people involved.  He also said that in the past people come into the station and bring toys.  
Andrews suggested using the All-purpose Room so that the toys are not at the station and Viveiros said that is a good option.  Millias did say that if they did use the school, they would have to make arrangements to have it sanitized before Monday.  
Seelig suggested that Valery and the Chiefs work with the organizers and get back to the Board in a week or two with the logistics then BOS will take a vote.  
Working from Home – Family Member w/Pre-Existing Medical Condition
An employee had asked for clarification about working from home because a member of the employee’s family has a pre-existing medical condition.  Seelig said in a situation like this there needs to be specific reason justifying why the employee is working from home and would need a note form their doctor stating the reasons why and it would be for a limited time. 
Seelig said he can put together a “framework” for the Board to approve.  The Board has already dealt with employees who have pre-existing conditions, and a protocol is in place for that  The Board was in agreement with Seelig putting something together.  
Recycling Abatement Requests -  FY 2021

Millias said between the timing issue and incomplete paperwork the abatement process needs to be re-vamp/fixed.  For this fiscal year they have to proceed with what they have done in the past and need to meet with committee and work something out for next fiscal year. 
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Garron said that it seems like it is the same story - they need to get in on time and Millias added that they cannot change what they have been doing.  
Moved by Millias and second by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to deny Bill #486, 1269, 2416, 507, 1131, 2624 and #1212 based on the fact that it was received after the deadline date of October 1, 2020. 
Recycling Abatement Requests – FY 2018 - 2020 
Andrews asked if there was a date set up to talk with the Recycling Committee and Seelig said that he previously reached out to the Recycling Committee stating that we need to get a discussion on this before we get too far into the budget season.  Andrews agrees we need to have a recycling program available to the residents and said that people not using the service should not have to  pay for it and the people who are using should pay whatever is necessary to run the service.  He suggested maybe raising the fees for those who use the town’s service to make up the loss in order to keep the program going and facility open.  Millias said there are lots of options one being eliminating curbside pick-up and just using the facility.  Garron said for those who have a private hauler they should let us know they are using a private company.  Millias said at some point the fees will not sustain the program. 
Moved by Garron and second by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to deny Bill #2352 based on the fact that the requests were received after the deadline dates. 

Recycling Abatement Requests – FY 2014 - 2021

Moved by Millias and second by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to deny Bill #1979 based on the fact that the requests were received after the deadline dates. 

Recycling Abatement Requests – FY 2017 - 2021
Moved by Millias and second by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to deny Bill #68 based on the fact that the requests were received after the deadline dates. 

Proposed Budget Discussion

This discussion will be via Zoom.
Class II – Ali’s Auto Repair & Sales LLC
Ali Soufan from Ali’s Auto Repair and Sales is requesting to change his Class II license name to Ali’s Repair and Sales LLC.

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Class II name change from Ali’s Auto Repair and Sales to Ali’s Repair and Sales LLC.
HOPS

A resident contacted Seelig about the maintenance/repair problems at HOPS.  Seelig forwarded the concerns to Dick Steele who did call the resident back and stated that the cement bench will be removed; on the equipment that is in disrepair he will contact J. Selig; the mulch will be swept off the walkways.  As for the trash Steele said that has always been an issue and there is a sign stating, ‘carry in carry out”.  
Sustainable Materials Recovery Program Grant - $9,000

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously authorized the Chair, Thomas Millias, to sign the contract between the Town of Halifax and the Commonwealth of Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection for the Sustainable Materials Recovery Program Grant. 
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Hazardous Waste Day

Seelig asked Hayward if there was going to be a hazardous waste day and he stated that he is pretty sure there is no plan for one this year.  
Contract – Greenwood Emergency Vehicles – E-One Pumper

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the contract between the Town of Halifax and Greenwood Emergency Vehicles, LLC for the 2021 E-One Typhoon e-Max Pumper.  
MIIA Property Insurance – HES & Library
MIIA as revised the valuation for the elementary school and the library.  By doing so there has been an increase in the premium.  Seelig has signed off on this.  
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 2:45 p.m.
-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
Documents referenced during Board of Selectmen’s Meeting – November 5, 2020

11/2/20 email from MA Municipal Association to C. Seelig – new COVID-19 measures 

11/3/20 email from B. Valery to C. Seelig – face coverings

11/3/20 email from C. Markunas to C. Seelig – 2020 toy drive

recycling abatement requests (3)

10/30/20 email from c. Seelig to D. Steele – HOPS playground maintenance plan

10/31/20 email from D. Steele to C. Seelig – update HOPS playground maintenance plan 
10/30/20 email from S. Hayward to C. Seelig – hazardous waste day

11/3/20 email from S. Nadile (Cabot Risk)to C. Seelig – HES school visit- increase in premium

